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5th Sunday of the Year  – 7th February 2021
Fr. Michael Writes:  Being a Christian is not a part time occupation.  If we doubt that, we only have to look at Jesus in today’s Gospel.  He cures those closest to him.  The news gets out and a crowd gathers around him looking for healing themselves.  Having attended to their needs, he goes off to a lonely place to spend time in prayer.  But he is not to be left in peace. Simon Peter calls him, “Everybody is looking for you”.  Immediately, Jesus is up and about to preach the Good News not only in the locality but also throughout Galilee, “Because that is why I came,” he says.  Jesus is unstinting in his time and effort in fulfilling his Father’s will, in being there for others.  We are meant to try to imitate his example.
St. Josephine Bakhita: Tomorrow Monday is the Feast of St. Josephine Bakhita, a slave who was several times trafficked.  She later became a nun in Italy.  Today we are asked to pray for Victims of Trafficking and those who work to combat it.
Our Lady of Lourdes:  Next Thursday 11th February is the Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes and World Day of Prayer for the Sick.  Please pray today for the sick and housebound of our Parish but also for the thousands suffering from Corona-Virus.
New Readers:  During lockdown many of our Readers are staying at home.  If you could read at whichever Mass you attend, please see Fr. Michael.  All Readers should be in the Church ten minutes before the beginning of Mass to check the Lectionary and to read through the Readings.

Confirmation 2021: The Parish Confirmation programme will begin soon with sessions on Saturday mornings leading up to the celebration of the sacrament in June 2021.   If you are in Year 9 or above and wish to join the programme, then you are invited to write to me briefly explaining your reasons for wishing to be confirmed. Your letter should include your name, address, telephone number, date of birth, school and which Mass you attend on Sunday.  Nobody below Year 9 may join.  All letters of application should be with me as soon as possible.
On-Line Donations:  At the back of the Church by St. Anthony’s Corner you will now see we have installed a contactless machine.  That means that anyone can donate to our Parish using their card.

Covid 19 – Masks Etc.:  Thank you to all those who tuned in weekly to my You-Tube.  Do tell other parishioners you may know though that the Church is now open and Masses are as usual.  Assure them too, that with all the restrictions we keep ourselves safe.
N.H. Track and Trace:  Once again in line with government regulations, we are advised to keep a record of those attending each Mass and their telephone number. Alternatively, you can scan the QR Code with the NHS Covid 19 App on the table with the forms. May I emphasize the importance of this exercise.  It is so that if we discovered that someone from a particular Mass was carrying Corona Virus we could immediately contact all those who were also at that Mass. In that way lives could be saved.  Would everybody, even late comers please make sure that they sanitize, sign in and wear a mask.  All of this is mandatory in places of public worship and to refuse to do so, we are breaking the law.  At the end of Mass, it is important to leave the Church promptly. The reason for this is that all seats may be disinfected.  This is not effective if some people refuse to leave due to lighting candles; rubbing statues etc.  Please try and think of other people and co-operate with these basic safety measures.
Readings and Prayers for Mass:  Now we do not have Mass Leaflets some people may like to take advantage of various apps which can be used at Mass. Universalis is an app which carries the readings and prayers of the Mass for every day of the year.  It also has the prayer of the Church and life of the Saint being celebrated.  It is excellent and I would recommend it. The initial cost is a once off £15.  A second app is Magnificat.  It is monthly and costs £1.99 per month.  It also has the readings and prayers of weekday and Sunday Mass.  Remember we must find new ways!
The Year of St. Joseph: On December 8th, Pope Francis declared a Year of St. Joseph for the universal church. This marks the 150th anniversary of St. Joseph being declared a Patron of the Universal Church. The document, “with a Father’s Heart” was written against the backdrop of the Pandemic, a time which has helped us see the importance of ordinary people and how they offer us hope on a daily basis. In this, those unsung heroes resemble St. Joseph who goes unnoticed and yet nonetheless played a pivotal role in our history. 
http://rcdow.org.uk/faith/news/st-joseph 
Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place on Saturday 13th February. We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

RCIA: If you know of anyone else interested in becoming a Catholic please tell them to contact Fr. Michael as soon as possible or if there is an adult who has missed out on the Sacrament of Confirmation and would like to be confirmed at Easter, they should also see me.  This course will begin shortly at a social distanced level.
The God Who Speaks – St. Mark’s Gospel:
To order your special ‘The God Who Speaks’ edition of St. Mark’s Gospel log on to:

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/products/9780564053179/
St. Mark’s Gospel Day-by-Day reading plan:

https://www.godwhospeaks.uk/the-god-who-speaks/bible-basics/about-the-bible/st-marks-gospel/st-marks-gospel-day-by-day/ 

Feasts:  Monday 8th February – St. Josephine Bakhita.  Wednesday 10th February – St. Scholastica.  Thursday 11th February – Our Lady of Lourdes.
Journeying with the Bible: Now online, the series of talks presented by Fr. Javier Ruis-Ortiz PhD and Sr. Monica Cardona STL will look at the writings of St. Paul on 9th February, from 7pm to 8.30pm. Register at catadmin@rcdow.org.uk  
The Why: Prayer, Reflection and Discernment: Caritas Westminster is offering an opportunity to reflect on responses to COVID-19 in light of Catholic Social Teaching, on 16th February from 2pm to 4pm.  Register on Eventbrite at www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-why-prayer-reflection-discernment-on-our-response-to-covid19-tickets-136485398501 
Last Week’s Collections:
Envelopes:  £302.50     Loose £202.31
Total:   £504.81
Have a good week[image: image1.png]
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











